

January 17, 2017

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King Drive San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Dr. Loston:

Thank you for your letter of August 26, 2016, transmitting a prospectus for a dual enrollment off-campus site where students may complete 50% or more of the Associate of Arts degree, effective spring 2017.

The location of the site is as follows:

Seguin Early College High School with St. Philip's College in partnership with Alamo Colleges 815 Lamar Street Seguin, TX 78155

Because the College was placed on Warning status by the SACSCOC Board of Trustees at its December 2016 meeting, the substantive change prospectus will be forwarded to the June 2017 meeting of the Board of Trustees for action.

Please submit four copies of the prospectus by March 15, 2017, for placement on the agenda for the June meeting. Should you need her advice, please contact your staff representative, Dr. Patricia L. Donat, by telephone at 404-679-4501, ext. 4532, or by email at <a href="mailto:pdonat@sacscoc.org">pdonat@sacscoc.org</a>.

Best regards.

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/ABC:efk

Dr. Maria Hinojosa, Director, Institutional Planning, Research, and Effectiveness

Dr. Patricia L. Donat



cc: